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16 August 2024 
 
 

 
Senior Advisor – Transport Strategy 
Wellington City Council 

 
REF: OIA-15941 

 
Dear  
 
Request made under the Official Information Act 1982 
 
Thank you for your email of 19 July 2024 requesting the following information under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the Act): 
 

I am trying to reach you to get the following data for the last five years in Wellington city : 
�x Total number of private car and bus (both electric and hybrid including new registrations) 

and their proportion in the total vehicle fleet 
�x Number of EV charging stations (both public and private) 

 
The second part of your request regarding the total number of EV charging stations was transferred to 
the Energy Efficiency & Conservation Agency on 23 July 2024. 
 
On 2 August 2024 you clarified your request, specifying how you would like this data extracted. 
 
The following document is enclosed. This falls within the scope of your request as clarified on 2 
August 2024: 

�x OIA-15941 - Wellington City vehicle ownership.xlsx 
 
On 7 August 2024 you submitted a further request for information as follows: 
 

Do you have the emissions data  for the last six years based on each motive power (totals 
for electric/hybrid cars/buses and nonelectric/hybrid cars cars/buses)?  
If not, could you please connect me or forward my request to the potential sources where I 
can get the data from for Wellington city   
 

As you will be aware, Wellington City Council monitors and reports on emissions locally. This is the 
closest data to what you seek that NZ Transport Agency Waka Kotahi (NZTA) is aware of. NZTA does 
not hold any data of this kind. 
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More information is available about this at the following link: 
https://wellington.govt.nz/climate-change-sustainability-environment/climate-change/what-were-doing-
about-climate-change/tracking-city-emissions 
 
Therefore, I am required to refuse this part of your request under section 18(g)(i) that the information 
requested is not held by NZTA and I have no grounds for believing that the information is either held 
by another department or Minister of the Crown or organisation, or by a local authority. 
 
In line with NZTA policy, this response will soon be published on our website, with personal 
information removed. 
 
If you would like to discuss this reply with NZ Transport Agency Waka Kotahi (NZTA), please contact 
Ministerial Services, by email to official.correspondence@nzta.govt.nz. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Henry Pretorius 
Acting Senior Manager, Research and Analytics 
 
 
 
 
 


